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Change of Reserve Classification
In terms of Section 24 of the Reserves Act 1977 the Hamilton City Council is 
proposing to change the reserve classification of approximately 0.1200ha of 
esplanade reserve and approximately 5.9095ha of recreation reserve to Local 
Purpose (Road) Reserve, to better reflect the intended use of the land as public 
road. The balance of the esplanade reserve land, approximately 0.5042ha, and 
recreation reserve land, approximately 53.2131ha, will continue to be classified for 
esplanade and recreation reserve purposes respectively.

The esplanade reserve land is situated at Echobank Place (Peacockes Road 
Esplanade) while the recreation reserve land is located on Wairere Drive/Dey St 
(Flynn Park) and Cobham Drive (Hamilton Gardens).

Further information is available from:
• the Council’s Customer Reception area, Municipal Building, Garden Place,

Hamilton.
• Trevor Harris on phone 07 838 6628
• the Council website hamilton.govt.nz/publicnotices

Any person claiming to be affected by the proposal can make a written submission, 
providing grounds for any objection, to the Strategic Property Unit, Hamilton City 
Council, Private Bag 3010, Hamilton 3240 or email trevor.harris@hcc.govt.nz 

Written submissions are to be received by no later than 
4pm on Saturday 2 May 2020.


